
Beverly Woods Elementary School

PTA BOD Meeting

March 6, 2015 at 7:45am

Present:

Sterling Oliver

Ellen Houpt

Suzi Purdy

Lindy Gignac

Jill Miles

Tiffany Martin

Jennifer Briggs

Lauren Reddick

Cheri Lowe

I. Meeting called to order at 7:45am (Sterling)
II. Minutes (Sterling)
· The February 3, 2015 BOD Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Financial Review (Lindy)
· Revenue:  Current revenue above projections.  Checkers game earned us $450.
· Cultural Arts:  Kelly Dowdy has 2 options for us to spend remaining funds.
· Girls Night Out:  Dance was over budget by $400.  Next year need to try to keep more in-line with budget.
· Technology:  Still trying to get Apple tvs connected to SMART boards.  Need to exhaust volunteer options before getting bids from companies.
· Beautification:  Meeting with landscaping company to address front curb appeal.  Looking to trim, remove and add bushes / trees and address muddy area on left.  $2,000 budget but may have some additional PTA funds that can go towards effort.  General plan with diagrams will be created and given to Caroline for approval.
· End of Year:  Will have funds leftover at end of year even with next year’s start up funds removed.  Have to in good faith spend this year what we raised.  Will have discussion as to where funds will be spent.
IV. President’s Report  (Sterling)
· Michelle Icard:  Sarah Barrineau has arranged for Michelle Icard from Michelle in the Middle to speak to rising 6th grade students all about middle school.  Will also have current 6th grade students and teachers to talk about transition.  Voted to allow for $200 to come from PTA ($500 total).  All in agreement.  May consider budgeting for future years.
· Administration Appreciation:  Caroline has requested funds be spent for something for 3 secretaries and nurse, Julie Golonka in honor of Administrative Appreciation day.  Will be applied to Caroline’s budget.
· Award:  Caroline has requested input from PTA for award application on what sets BWE apart with our parental involvement.  Send ideas to Sterling.
· NCPTA:  Letter received by NCPTA advising that we paid for 618 members but only have 553 members entered in database and only 440 cards issued.  Difference of 65 members was from over-payment earlier in year.  Request will be made to have NCPTA issue remaining 113 cards to us.
· Committee Heads:  A number of names were discussed for open committee head positions for next year.  A draft hierarchal structure has been created for next year’s reporting (see chart).  Need to double check by-laws to ensure no conflicts.
· Air Quality:  School communication will come out soon regarding air quality.
V. Principal’s Report (Cheri Lowe)
· Staff:  State released money late allowing us to hire third secretary and 4 assistants.  Also allotted another counselor but may hold off as by the time hired and trained, it would be late March and not clear if would have allotment for next year. 
· Staff Satisfaction:  Staff took survey on all elements of school (professional development, workload, resources, planning, etc.) and we ranked very high at top 5% of the district.  Staff loved recent coffee cart and data days.  All that PTA does really helps with staff morale.
· Lunch Monitors:  Still need volunteers to help during lunch.
· Air Quality:  Meeting Friday with CMS on air quality.  All tests are meeting OSHA requirements.  CMS connecting us to State Health Department’s “industrial hygienist” who will work with us to answer all our questions.
· MAP:  MAP testing will be week of 3/9.  Grades 3 - 5 will have testing in one week during Technology and Media specials.  Grades K - 2 will have testing only in Technology over two weeks so that they may use headphones.
· EOG:  Exact EOG testing dates not released yet but should be late May.
· Award:  Nominated by state for Blue Ribbon School of Excellence.  Extensive application to be submitted by 3/20.  Takes into consideration EOG scores.  Winners announced in August.
VI. Vice President’s Report (Ellen Houpt)
· Communications:  Carmen Adams on SLT working to get all of our communication pieces tied together and to get all our forms on-line.  Will be able to use PayPal for payments.  Will need to have computers available to use at Open House.
· Character Ed:  Working with Sarah Barrineau to overhaul Character Ed for next year.
· South Meck:  Toured South Meck High School gymnasium to appreciate potential health concerns stemming from  age of building, non-existent HVAC and presence of pests.
VII. Nominating’s Report (Lauren Reddick)
· Executive Board:  Next year’s board will have Sarah Miller as Vice President, Heather Nalls as Vice President (non-voting), Tiffany Martin as Nominating, Sterling Oliver as Advocacy and Mary Rantala as Advisor.  Ellen Houpt will be President.  Current board members staying for second term will be Lindy Giganc as Treasurer, Jennifer Briggs as Audit and Suzi Purdy as Secretary.
VIII. Advocacy’s Report (Tiffany Martin)
· Driver’s Ed:  Drivers Education is being cancelled by state.  Encouraged to visit website to become educated and voice concerns.
IX.  Meeting adjourned at 9:14am (Sterling)
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzi Purdy

Secretary


